Number: PL-215

Date: February 24,2000
From: NANPA
Subject: 909/951 NPA Split Suspended Temporarily (California)

This update is provided to reduce the confusion about the date on which permissive dialing for
the 909/ 951 split will begin. In its December 16, 1999, order the California Public Utilities
Commission (CPUC) stated that permissive dialing would start according to schedule. The order
also stated that relief was temporarily suspended pending receipt of comments from the industry.
The CPUC has not yet issued a clarifying order. Therefore, the 909/951 split has been
temporarily suspended until the CPUC issues its final order with specific implementation dates.
When the CPUC issues its decision, NANPA will issue another planning letter.

For information regarding the original two-phase relief plan and the above-mentioned CPUC
order please refer to Planning Letters 189 and 206.

Questions may be directed to Joe Cocke, NPA Relief Planning — Western Region at 805-492-
6327 or Cecilia Louie, CO Code Administration at 925-363-8710.



